SNEA/CHQ/CMD/2018-21/69
Dated 11th February, 2020.

To

Shri. P. K. Purwar,
Chairman and Managing Director, 

BSNL, New Delhi.
Sub: Employees relieved through VRS on 31.01.2020 without making alternative arrangements for CFA and OFC maintenance, ignoring our warnings. Maintenance of external plant and OFC routes becoming very difficult as labours are not willing to work. Services will be seriously affected if immediate steps are not taken. Immediate allotment of funds for pending labour payments required as the tender for CFA and OFC maintenance will take atleast 2 more months to materialise.
Respected Sir,

Total confusion is prevailing in the field units in the post VRS scenario. Most of the decision making positions like AGM/CAO and DGM are almost fully vacant, making difficult for the Executives below them to coordinate the activities. The landline maintenance and OFC route maintenance becomes more difficult as almost all the staff including the Executives familiar with these network are gone on VRS. To add to this, the available staff also not distributed evenly in the field units. Only additional charges are given in many places as a temporary measure and they are not able to take decisions in the absences of officers at AGM/DGM level. 

Our suggestion to relieve the VRS optees after putting alternative arrangements was not listened by the management or the Govt. Further our suggestion to deploy more staff to the filed units to maintain the network by 15th December to get familiarize with the network and distribute the work load also not taken seriously by the management. Now BSNL is paying the price for the negligence of mgt.
The condition is worsening day by day due to the non payment of labour charges for the last 8 to 9 months. Since the Officers familiar with the network and engaged the labours earlier for line and cable maintenance already left, labours are not willing to take any more work without getting their payment. The new Executives given additional charge of other Exchanges/areas are finding it difficult to manage the situation as the labours are reluctant to listen to them. 

It is a fact that the tendering process will take minimum 2 more months to materialise. In most of the clusters, tender is just called for or yet to be called. Till that time the CFA and OFC routes are to be maintained and for that purpose, the experienced labours are to be utilised. For that immediate allotment of fund is a must and we request management for urgent allotment of funds to the filed units. Otherwise services will be seriously affected resulting closure and revenue loss.  
With kind regards,

(Sebastin. K)

Copy to: 1. Shri. Anshu Prakash, Secretary, DoT for information and kind intervention pl.
2. Shri. S. K. Gupta, DIR(Fin), BSNL Board for information and n/a pl.

3-6. DIR (CFA)/ DIR (EB)/DIR (CM)/ DIR (HR), BSNL Board for information and n/a pl. 
